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By UPF Peru: We held a 3-day Divine Principle Seminar for the CARP members on December 20-22, 

2015 with the aim of preparing young people to become full time members of CARP. And we had 20 

young participants in which 12 people were new guests. 

 

They were very inspired and wanted to join activities, they are already taking part in Sunday services. 

 

 
 

Christmas Party for Comas underprivileged people 

 

Our Ambassadors for Peace held a Christmas Party for the people in difficult circumstances in the district 

of Comas Lima, on December 22, 2015 

 

Families from the deprived areas in this district were brought together for a festive Xmas meeting where 

musicians performed and gifts were presented. 



 

In the event new Ambassadors for Peace were appointed to strengthen the activities of the UPF in this 

area. 

 

 
 

 
 

 



 

40th Anniversary of FFWPU Peru 

 

On December 27, 2015 we celebrated 40th anniversary of establishment of FFWPU Peru. There was a 

presentation of the history of the providence in Peru including photos of the main activities, visits by True 

Parents and the True Children. Also remembering that the HSAUWC was legally registered in 1975, the 

work of the various missionaries, the arrival of the National Messiahs in 1996 and the work of the 

Japanese missionary sisters during many years. 

 

Many Members offered artistic testimonies, especially Home Group teams, CARP and youth and children 

of 1st and 2nd generation. 

 

The meeting ended with the traditional anniversary cake cutting and sharing a family lunch. This event 

concluded all the different activities of 2015. 

 

 
 

 


